Dear Council Leader,

 

As you will be aware your authority is a member of the SPARSE Rural, the LGG Special Interest Group and the wider Rural Services Network. (Attached is our flow diagram and a brief précis of our activities). Our membership covers Counties, Districts and Unitaries and we work in a totally non political way. We are the only national organisation working specifically on behalf of “Predominantly Rural” Councils and arguing their financial case.

 

Local Government and local services in Rural England are reaching a critical position and we feel it is important that we convene a meeting of the 100+ SPARSE Rural Council Leaders  in order to make some really important decisions  and indeed to maximise the value authorities can get from membership. Our intention, if Leaders wish to, is in future to have meetings of this nature at the Annual LGG conference each July. At each meeting as here we look to use the event for some strategic decision making.

 

This first meeting will be at Weber Shandwick, Fox Court, 14 Grays Inn Road, Holborn, London (map attached) on Friday 23rd of September 2011 between 10.30 a.m. and 2.00 p.m.  The purpose of this introductory email is to get dates fixed in diaries and we will be sending out a more formal agenda a few weeks prior to the event. Leaders can be accompanied by Chief Executives if that assists and a copy of this letter has therefore been sent to your Chief Executive.

 

We will be particularly canvassing Leader's views on the following really important issues by seeking to establish the consensus of the meeting on the following:-

 

1. Fairer Funding.  Rural Local Government is in our view seriously underfunded in terms of government grant assistance which makes only token allowance for the additional cost of running services in rural areas where greater distances have to be covered to serve a well dispersed population. The position clearly worsens with the current cut backs forcing reductions to  budgets that are  already strained by this situation and which will  have a far greater impact on the ground in comparison with other areas. We have been for the past 6 months doing detailed work with a member and officer Working Group and economists LG Futures and Pixel building on work undertaken over a number of years. This work has been more expansive than any work previously undertaken in this area and we have presented some preliminary finding to the All Party Parliamentary Group on Rural Services.  Their advice has been that whilst the work is impressive the resulting demand to Government should be quantified so that Ministers,  Rural MPs, and the public are very aware of our precise demands .  Given what is said in the recently published DCLG Consultation on Business Rates Retention it is of fundamental importance that we get across the message that the existing base is wrong in that the formulae that give rise to that base does not, and never has, properly reflected  the costs of providing services in predominantly rural areas. We want to be able to build upon the government’s own statements included in the Cabinet Office’s recent “Open Public Services White Paper” which states “ and targeting funding to address the higher cost of providing services in remote areas with less well established infrastructure”.  We see therefore the Leaders Meeting receiving detailed information and being a crucial part of the part of decision making process in arriving at a detailed quantification of what we  are seeking from government to help counter balance the current inequitable situation.

 

We recognise that this work has to be understood very fully locally. We will therefore also be exploring with the meeting how Leaders would like local , specific area, data presented in a way that will best assist Councils to influence their MP’s, and electorate and give context to the difficult decisions that have been and are facing them .

 

2. Rural Economy.  We  will be asking the question here--- After the demise of the Commission for Rural Communities how forceful should the group be on rural economic issues?-- Currently there appears a lack of a championing organisation across the elements which constitute the rural economy. This would necessitate a wider brief than services.  We would seek to establish through the meeting ways it is believed issues might or could be pursued and how initiatives like Rural LEPS considerations and issues can be given focus.

 

3. Best Practice Service- We would very much wish to develop this particular aspect of our work as we believe shared expertise and experience will be even more crucial in times of real difficulty.  There are a number of options which we would seek to canvass with Leaders  with a view to establishing their view on the most preferred approach.

 

4. Links with the All Party Parliamentary Group and with Rural MPs generally.- We would like to set up a system facilitating liaison between Leaders and the All Party Parliamentary Group on Rural Services, its 66 members, and the 200 MPs who represent Predominantly or Significant Rural Constituencies. We would like to discuss the alternatives with the meeting.

 
5. Area/ Local Arrangements. Rural Farming and Food Networks.- Over the next year we will be holding 7 Regional Rural Forums and Seminars across England in an attempt to make our events (we hold three main meetings in London annually) as accessible to our membership as possible. We would like to discuss with the meeting  how these events can assist the work of Rural Affairs Forums (where they continue to operate) and the Governments announced encouragement for a network of  "between 10 and 20" Rural Farming and Food Networks across England. It is our view that everything should be done to make the rural voice as strong and as effective as possible at this crucial time.

 

6. Exercise to establish which of our services are most appreciated. Click on this link http://www.rsnonline.org.uk/Portal-pages/SPARSE-Rural.html which outlines our current service to members. It is vital that we seek to network as comprehensively as possible across Rural England. At the same time we can only do as much as our subscription based budget and voluntary input will allow. To conclude the meeting we wish to do an exercise to establish the weighting leaders give to our services.

 

As can be seen we are looking to cover areas that we feel are fundamental to the way Local Government in rural areas operates over the coming years and we very much hope you (and if you wish your CE) will wish to be involved. If the date is inconvenient for you please feel free to nominate a Deputy.

All you have to do to book a place at the meeting is email us to say who will  be attending as this assists with arrangements on the day.

 

As said we will write again in a month's time with the formal agenda.

 

Thank you for your time.

 

Regards,

 

David Inman

Director

SPARSE Rural and the Rural Services Network

 
